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------------------------------------------------------- 
Words from your editor 

Hello! 

Looking for a good way to spend a 
beautiful May day? Come along to 
the SCACR AGM Day at Ditchling 
and Westmeston on Saturday 12th 
May. Despite being two days before 
my first GCSE, I will be there, so I 
hope you will be too!  

I promise you a fun day of ringing, 
socialising, more ringing, a chance to 
try your hand at handbells, complete 
the Westmeston treasure hunt, enjoy 
a wonderful BBQ in the South Downs 
sun and come together as SCACR 
ringers for our annual general 
meeting. I’ll need someone to talk to, 
so please come along!   

Thanks to everyone who came along 
to our most recent third Saturday 
practice at Burgess Hill. One ringer 
who was at her first district practice 
said to me: “It’s brilliant, new bells 
and more practice. I’ll be back!” – 
You made my day, thank you!  

Save the date for our next practice 
on Saturday 16th June at 
Hurstpierpoint. 

If you’d like some help at your tower, 
give a member of District Committee 
a shout – we 
are here to 
help you! 

Josh 

Upcoming Events 

www.scacr.org/news-events/calendar 

Saturday 12th May – SCACR AGM 

Day – Ditchling and Westmeston. 

(Details on front page) 

Saturday 19th May – Ring & Ride – 

Mini outing along the Downs Link. 
Join us for a gentle, almost flat, bike ride along the 

Downs Link with ringing at a few nearby tower (or 

travel by car!) 9.30-10.30 am - Slinfold, ringing with 

tea/coffee/juice/cake. 11.30-12.30 - ringing at 

Henfield. 12.30-13.40 - lunch in Henfield. 14.15-15.30 

- Upper Beeding, ringing followed by 

tea/coffee/juice/cake in the hall. 16.00-16.45 - ringing 

at Steyning. Contact: sec-north@scacr.org   

Thursday 7th June – Saturday 9th 

June – South of England Show – 

Ardingly.  Full details on Page 4.  

Saturday 16th June – Southern 

District open Practice at 

Hurstpierpoint 10:30 – 12:30. Come 

along for ringing on 8 and 10 bells. Learners welcome 

and encouraged! Ringing will be from Call Changes 

to Surprise Royal (Cambridge has been requested).   

Monday 25th June – 10/12 Bell 

Practice at East Grinstead. 19:30 – 

21:00.  

Looking Ahead… 

Saturday 13th October – SCACR 

Handbell Day at Hurstpierpoint 

Prep School. Contact Hamish: 

Hamish@wandleys.demon.co.uk  

mailto:Hamish@wandleys.demon.co.uk
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Words from Mary – Your district secretary 
Once again I can’t believe it is time for another newsletter but apparently it is 
so! 
The SCACR AGM Day is looming large in my thoughts at the moment as it is 
the Southern District’s turn to organise it, so David Cragg., tower captain of 
Ditchling and I have been busy planning and organising, wondering how 
many will turn up and will we have enough burgers!  

 
I have been having a very enjoyable time away on a couple of bellringing 
outings and it made me appreciate once again how lucky we are and what a 
privilege it is as bellringers to be able to go into so many interesting and 
beautiful old churches. Places that most people would never get the 
opportunity to go. As usual certain moments stand out in the memory; 
standing in a misty but eerily beautiful, Bedfordshire graveyard waiting for 
someone to unlock the tower or taking part in a highly enjoyable quarter peal 
in the village in Milton Keynes where my parents ashes are buried.  
On Saturday I was asked to ring in a quarter peal in Lewes on the anniversary 
of the death of a bellringer who died in the First World War and found it far 
more poignant than I had expected. If you have the opportunity to ring for a 
casualty of the First World War do take part. 

 
We will hope to see you all at the AGM on 12th May! 

Mary Burr 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 

 

 

 Want to ring a Quarter Peal? 

 Looking for more help at practice night? 

 Want advice on moving a band forward? 

Contact Mary, your district secretary, or any member of 

the Southern District Committee. We are here to help! 
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Team Sussex (L-R): Molly (3), William (7), Rachel (2-C) Harry (5), Josh (Treble), Andrew (6), Mahala (Tenor) and Lysbeth (4). 

------------------------------------------------------- 

Sussex Young Ringers News 

We are champions of the South East… Again! 
On Saturday 14th of April, teams from across the South East of England came 
to Warnham to compete to be crowned the 2018 South East Youth striking 
champions. This year there were teams from Kent, Essex, Guildford, 
Hertfordshire and (of course) Sussex.  

 

The day started with an introduction from organiser Anne Franklin and we 
were soon on our feet, fuelled by a ridiculous amount of cake, handbell 
ringing and open ringing on the ‘Bell Meadow’ mini-ring hosted by George 
Francis. There was a lot to do! 
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Warnham 

Sussex was drawn to ring last, but this didn’t deter us. When our time came 
we ascended the tower steps, had a practice run and then started our test 
ringing. We produced 160 
rows of immaculate call 
changes which we learned, 
when the judges passed 
their comments, were “the 
best speed of the day” and 
“very pleasing to listen to”.  

After the contest ringing was 
over, we descended on the 
primary school for a Fish and 
Chip lunch followed by the 
announcement of the results. 
Team Sussex was thrilled to 
win for the third year 
running, closely followed by 
Kent in second place.  

The day was not yet over. 
We went onwards to Rusper 
and Horsham for more 
ringing with young ringers 
from across the south.  

Our thanks go to Anne for 
organising a brilliant day. 
Our next competition is the 
Ringing World National 
Youth Contest in July, this 

year being hosted by 
Southwark Cathedral in 
London. We look forward to 
it!  

Next young ringers practice 
dates to arrive soon! All 
young ringers are warmly 
welcome. It’s really good fun! 

------------------- 
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Important Safeguarding Information 

So... have you thought about doing the Diocese of Chichester on line 
safeguarding training yet? Everyone involved with the church, in any way, 
should be aware of safeguarding and child protection issues. 
Tower Captains and anyone involved with the training of young people or 
transporting young people must still complete the C1 and C2 training every 3 
years. You can book yourself onto training Diocese of Chichester training 
courses. Or your parish safeguarding officer can arrange it for you. 
And for everyone else there is the C0 on line training. It takes about an hour 
to complete. 
 
Here's what to do...  Go to 
https://safeguarding.chichester.anglican.org 
 
Click on 'training event' 
On the left side of the page you will find E learning, which is what you need. 
At the bottom of the page is the safeguarding portal, which will take you to the 
on line courses.  (continues on next page) 

https://safeguarding.chichester.anglican.org/
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At this stage you will need to create a new account. 
The course is 1 hour long. You are able to stop and start, go back over bits.  
 
Safeguarding is everyones responsibility. Currently, there is a lot of media 
coverage about historic abuse by church members, and particularly the 
response by the Diocese of Chichester to allegations that were made.   
Always, always believe what a young person may tell you and report what 
has been said to your parish safeguarding officer, to me, to the police. 
Keeping children safe is the responsibility of everyone. 
 

 

Pat Aylward – SCACR Safeguarding Officer: safeguarding@scacr.org   

------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Mistake! 

Have a Tower Summer Outing 

coming up? 

If so, please send Josh a group 

picture or similar. They look 

great in newsletters. 

news-south@scacr.org 

Thanks! 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiJhdSL7uzaAhWKAMAKHTYICrIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.treblesgoing.org.uk/theringingworld.html&psig=AOvVaw20bgKcmxVQhpXcQl4KenCe&ust=1525550891037122
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Southern District Tower Practice Nights 

These are always available at www.scacr.org/towers and in the SCACR handbook. Visiting 

local practice nights is a great way to improve your ringing and meet new people. You may 

also be surprised by how many ringers will return the favour and give your home tower a 

visit too! Perhaps it’s time you got back into going to practice nights… 

Monday: Burgess Hill 7:45, Brighton; St Nicholas 7:45, (There is no ringing at Brighton St Peter 

until September 2018. All practices are being held at Brighton; St Nicholas, instead), Chailey 8:00, 

Maresfield 8:00 (infrequent – please check), Newick 7:00. 

Tuesday: Aldrington 7:45, Brighton; Good Shepherd 7:00, Ditching 7:30, Southover (Lewes) 

7:30, Little Horsted 7:30 (please check), Seaford 7:30, Shoreham-by-sea 7:45, Uckfield 

7:30. 

Wednesday: Buxted 8:00 (please check), Henfield 7:45, Keymer 7:30, Ringmer 7:30. 

Thursday: Barcombe 7:30 (infrequent – please check), Brighton, St Mark 7:15 (best to 

check before travel), Hurstpierpoint 7:00, Wivelsfield 8:00. 

Friday: Twineham 7:30 (1st, 3rd and 5th). 

Southern District Committee Contact Details  

 Mary Burr   (District Secretary)                                                  

01323 325914            sec-south@scacr.org  

 Joshua Hutchinson         news-south@scacr.org  

 Debbie Evans                 evansent4u@hotmail.co.uk 

 William Stafford              will@jamiestaffordbathrooms.co.uk 

 Rob Lane                       rob@rjlane.co.uk 

 Richard Neal                  rcgpjneal@talktalk.net 

 Nick Cullen                     brf-south@scacr.org   
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   --------------------------------------------- 

 The next edition of Southern News is for July and August 2018 

The deadline for write up’s, events and relevant material is:  

Saturday 24
th

 June 

Send it all to news-south@scacr.org 

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to this newsletter.  

                Southern News – May and June 2018 

Keep up to date with the Sussex County Association of Change Ringers 

Visit www.scacr.org  

 Don’t have a ‘Soundbow’ subscription? Contact Kathy Howard at 

Soundbow99@gmail.com, 01903 813653. Yearly subscription for post is just 

£6! Why not make a tower subscription if you don’t have one already…     

 Find SCACR on Facebook. Search ‘SCACR’. 

 Find SCACR on Twitter. Use @scacr and @sussex bells. 

 Contact  Alison Everett, your Communications and Events Team leader, at 

publicity@scacr.org  if you want to know more about social media. 


